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8:00AM
Monthly Meeting
Members Present: Chairman Ben Morris, Member Marc Perry, Member Jean Mullis, and Member Todd Higdon 
Others Present: Water Superintendent Rodney Shubert, Attorney Michael Pruett, and Office Manager Stephanie Wilson, Lee Mitchell, Waffle House guest Yaar Hosseini, and Hannah Barron
Regular Meeting Minutes
1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 8:04 am by Chairman Ben Morris.
2. Approve Minutes: 
a) Marc Perry motioned to approve the September 22, 2023 Regular Meeting Minutes. Seconded by Jean Mullis All yes votes by Morris, Perry, Mullis and Higdon 
3.  Public Comment
 
- No public comment
4.  Financial Reports:  
a) Motion made by Marc Perry to approve the September financials. Seconded by Jean Mullis. All yes votes by Morris, Perry, Mullis and Higdon.
5.  Water Department Reports:
a) Billing Report 
b) Purchased and Produced Water Reports  
c) Water Requests
d) Sewer Requests  
6.  Chairman’s Reports
a) Waffle House Sewer Agreement Amendment 
Motion made by Member Jean Mullis to approve amendment. Second by Marc Perry. All yes votes by Morris, Perry, Mullis and Higdon.

b) James Holcomb Well Update
Water Superintendent, Rodney Shubert, stated the new well produced 120 gallons per minute. Findings from the water test suggested the well will need to be filtered. Member Perry stated the filtration system the department already has should work. Chairman Morris advised the board of the option to drill an additional well at the same site. Member Perry made a motion to drill the well. Second by j. Mullis. All voted in favor. Shubert also mentioned a need for some type of gating at the well location. Member Perry suggested we use the livestock gates from the treatment plant that are not currently in use. Shubert reminded the board of the upcoming DOT project to replace a bridge on US HWY 29, and our water line will have to be moved.
c) 2024 IDBA & Water Budget Approval
Brief discussion about line items on the budget and the board asked the Office Manager and Financial Clerk, Stephanie Wilson, to refer to the auditor on how to proceed on a few line items. Vote on budget has been postponed to the next board meeting which will be held on Wednesday, November 29, 2023.

d) Economic Development “Summit”

Chairman Morris spoke about two meetings through The University of Georgia Carl Vinson Institute of Government. All city representatives with in the county are invited to attend as well as two members from the following boards; BOC, BOE, IDBA, and the Chamber of Commerce. The purpose of the meetings is to develop a county wide comprehensive plan.  
6. Around the Director’s Table:  
Member Higdon stated the meeting needed to be moved into executive session to discuss personnel moving forward with the merge of the Water Department under the BOC.  

7. Adjourn- Meeting adjourned by Chairman Ben Morris at 10:15 a.m.
These minutes are hereby approved by the Board on this _______   day of   _______________________, 2023  

___________________________________   Ben Morris, Chairman


